
 

 

The County Council of Durham 
(A688 Roman Road, Barnard Castle) 

(Temporary Road Closure) 
Order 2024 

 
The Council on 4/9/2024 made the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 
1984 as amended, Section 14 (1) to prohibit all vehicular traffic from proceeding on a 
699 metre length of the A688 Roman Road, Barnard Castle from approximately 100 
metres north east of the junction with Barnard Castle Shopping Park at north western 
side of closure in a north easterly direction to the junction with Unc 46.5 Town Pasture 
Lane to enable Tees Pipeline installation works to be undertaken. Throughout the 
period of closure, a diversion will be available to vehicular traffic from north eastern 
side of closure in a north westerly direction on A688 Roman Road, then east on A67 
Darlington Road then south on Carmel Road South then north on A167 Grange Road 
then east on Victoria Road then north on A167 St Cuthberts Way then west on A68 St 
Augustines Way/Bondgate then north/north west on A68 West Auckland Road then 
west on A688 then south west on A688 West Auckland/Evenwood Gate/Staindrop to 
northern end of closure and vice versa. The maximum duration of the Order is 18 
months. The proposed works are to commence at 7am on 13/9/2024 and are 
anticipated to be completed in 4 Days. On occasions, alternative dates for closure may 
be necessary and these will be signed accordingly.  
 
Dated: 11/9/2024 
 

Helen Bradley 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

County Hall, Durham 
 


